
Rebecca Jackson

“Have you heard the news? The cat’s got a new pair shoes.”

Ms. Rebecca wrote Rebecca’s 
Grapevine, a regular 
newsletter focusing on the 
goings-on at her home, the 
Saints Missionary Foundation 
(an assisted living facility in 
Columbia Heights), and at her 
beloved St. Stephen’s Church.

“Looks like new babies 
are popping up from 
everywhere. Miss Comfort 
(parish secretary) has had a 
little boy. God bless her and 
all of her family. Also, Father 
Mark Mills-Powell has had an 
addition to his lovely family, a 
little girl. May God bless him 
and all of his.

“As the crocuses and 
jonquils are popping 
out so are the babies. 
The next generation. God 
bless them all.”

Rebecca Jackson died in 1993. 
Her ashes are interred in our 
Memorial Garden (the church yard).

To Miss Rebecca, processions were 
parades, and she waved small US 
flags at appropriate points during 
Sunday services. And music called for 
accompaniment—on her tambourine.


